Schreiber Recreation Department Programs

The Schreiber Recreation Department offers information for this issue about the upcoming winter carnival, aerobics, a sewing course and the Canada Day dance.

Winter Carnival

The 1987 Winter Carnival will be held during the March Break (March 14-22) and not in February as previously advertised.

The recreation department is in desperate need of groups and organizations willing to organize and sponsor such events as; the ice sculpture contest, snow baseball tournament, card tournaments, children's games and activities, road hockey tournament and any other special events that could be incorporated into the Winter Carnival.

If your group is interested in organizing any of these activities please attend the Winter Carnival meeting to be held Monday, February 2, at 7:30 p.m. in meeting room 1 at the recreation complex.

Aerobic Classes

Afternoon and evening classes will be held Tuesday and Thursday from 1:30-2:30 p.m. and 7:30-8:30 p.m. beginning Tuesday, January 27.

Interested persons are reminded to register at the recreation office before they attend classes.

Sewing Course

The recreation department will be offering another basic sewing course beginning Tuesday, February 3 from 7-10 p.m.

If you are interested in learning to sew or in expanding your expertise, please register at the recreation office before 5 p.m., Friday, January 30.

Canada Day Dance (with Billy Can)

The recreation committee is pleased to announce that it has obtained the services of Billy Can and his band for the dance to be held Saturday, June 27.

For those of you who went to the concert will be happy to know that you will be able to rock and roll the night away to his memorable renditions of the King's music.

For those who could not attend the concert, you will be pleased to get a second chance to see this talented performer.

Remember, Saturday, June 27, at the Schreiber Arena. Plan to attend.

The recreation department is waiting anxiously for ideas for programs or workshops that may be offered by the department. Contact us at 824-2317.



"He looks terrible after 40 days in the wilderness. I don't think God meant for anyone to ruin his health."

Ugh! Haggis

A traditional part of celebrating Robert Burns' birthday is the eating of Haggis. One man who does not like Haggis is Mike Kenny, above centre.

Kenny was called to the front and he was administered a dose of the stuff from Duncan MacKay, right, and Burt Douglas, left.



Sing-along

Following the meal at the Robert Burns birthday party at the Masonic Temple on Jan. 24, everyone participated in a sing-along of traditional Scottish songs. Betty Wilkie tickled the

ivory and she was accompanied by the three ladies shown above. Comin' thru the rye, Annie Laurie, Roamin' the Gloamin' and I belong to Glasgow were just a couple of the songs sung.

Are Business Sales Change all that! CALL Betty St. Amand at the NEWS 825-3747

ANNOUNCEMENT

NORTHWESTERN REGION GEOSCIENCE SEMINARS "EXPLORATION IS DYNAMIC"

The Mines and Minerals Division, Northwestern Region, Ministry of Northern Development and Mines, will present Geoscience Seminars in Thunder Bay and Kenora during the month of February, 1987

Thunder Bay, Airlane Motor Hotel

February 10, 7:30 p.m.: Informal Reception,

Information and Poster

Session

February 11, 8:30 a.m.: Seminar, Talks and

Poster Session

Kenora, Inn of the Woods

February 24, 7:30 p.m.:

Informal Reception and

Poster Session

February 25, 8:15 a.m.: Seminar, Talks and

Poster Session

These Seminars will provide extensive, accurate information related to the mining and exploration activity in the Northwestern Region. Ministry geologists will present talks and displays. A detailed program of events are available on request from any Resident Geologist or Mining Recorder in the Northwestern Region.

Mines and **Minerals Division**



Ministry of Northern Development and Mines

Ministère du Développement du Nord et des Mines



Haggis

Thunder Bay pipeplayer John Robertson is seen above leading the piping of the Haggis. Also in the procession was Roy Teniuk, far left, the Haggis Bearer Dick Hoben, who is the manager of

Why have 40,295 Canadian companies chosen Blue Cross? Ask Bob Lenardon, or your agent.



Suite 707, 34 Cumberland St. N. Thunder Bay, Ontario P7A 4L3 (807) 345-5451